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Minutes of a meeting held on Tuesday 18th April 2017 at Otterham & St Juliot Hall, Marshgate, at 7.30pm.

Present:  Chairman Cllr Elson, Cllrs Langley, Mason and Penny; the clerk Mrs Wendy Trevennor was in attendance, as were Cornwall Council election candidates Dr Peter Dyer (Ind) and Mr Barry Jordan (Con).

14/169      Apologies:  there were no apologies. No changes of interest were received.

14/170      The Minutes of the last meeting, held on 10th January 2017, were amended but not signed.  The amended minutes will be signed, subject to being agreed, at the next meeting. The amendment was to minute 14/165, which was to read: “The members agreed both candidates should be invited to attend meetings with a view to perhaps co-opting them and to give them experience of how the council works”.
	The local election candidates then introduced themselves and spoke to the meeting for a few minutes.  

14/171	Finance.    
a) Final cashbook spreadsheet for the financial year just ended was shown, also a budget draft for the coming year. With the increased precept and no expenditure necessary for the election, a balance of £4,106.35 is projected for 31st March 2018.
b) Adoption of the annual audit.  The audit was ready to go to the internal auditor, and adoption was proposed by Cllr Penny, seconded by Cllr Langley and agreed nem con, after which the Chairman signed the forms.
c) Authorisation of payments due to date.  The cheque for the Otterham School PTA had not been cashed, so it was agreed another cheque be issued and the previous one, which had not been delivered, scrapped.  Cheques issued: 100350 for £100 to Otterham CP School PTA; chq 351 for £364.43 to AON Insurance for renewal of the parish insurance; chq 352 to the clerk for £189.15 for hours worked.

14/172	Review and adoption of the Standing Orders.  The standing orders had previously been circulated and were unchanged.  Cllr Penny proposed their re-adoption, seconded by Cllr Langley and agreed nem con.

14/173	Review and adoption of the Risk Assessment.  The risk assessment had been previously circulated. Some amendments had been made to cover the laptop computer now owned by the council. Cllr Elson proposed adoption of the amended document, seconded by Cllr Penny and agreed nem con.

14/174	Correspondence had been forwarded as necessary, but the clerk handed members new declaration of Interest forms, to be completed and returned to her within a month of the election. 

14/175	AOB.  Cllr Langley reported that Andrew Bolt will price up and quote for tanalised timber fencing for the Triangle Green.

There being no more business, the meeting closed at 8.15pm.
 


Signed ……………………………………………………………………………….

Date…………………………………………………………………………………..



